






 

 

August 2, 2023 

 

Department of Planning & Community Development 
Harrisonburg City Hall 
409 South Main Street 
Harrisonburg, VA 22801 
 

To whom it may concern,  

 

We are applying to close Massanutten Street to the public ; this includes one portion of the 
street, which is accessible from West Washington Street.  

 

Farmer Focus (Shenandoah Valley Organic, LLC) now owns and operates all the buildings on 
both sides of Massanutten Street. We operate a busy processing plant with a steady stream of 
trailer trucks, forklifts, and pedestrian traffic. Our staff are trained in safety procedures, and 
know the flow of activity, but to the public who use this street as a shortcut it poses a safety 
risk. Closing the street benefits the wellbeing of our staff members and the public.   

 

Thank you for your consideration in approving our application to close Massanutten Street.  

 

Kind regards,  

 

 

 

Athena Cupp  

Executive Assistant 

 














